
DEACONS 
Carl Brown — I am a native Hoosier and met my 
wife Julie (Stroh) while working in Indiana. We got 
married at CENTRAL in 1996 and then I became a 
member in 2006. Our family includes five children 
who have benefitted from the love and care of 
this church family. I appreciate how CENTRAL is 
really involved with serving in the community!  
I am finishing a term on the Faithful Servant Fund. 

In my free time, I enjoy spending time with family and friends, 
attending Celebrate Recovery and AA meetings, being outdoors, 
and tinkering in my garage. I am a Street Supervisor for RTD.  

Bonnie Allen (2-year term) — Chuck and I have 
been members of CENTRAL for over 41 years. I am 
excited to serve as a Deacon and  thank you for 
this opportunity.   

FAITHFUL SERVANT INVESTMENTS BOARD 
Amy Tankovich (2nd term) — I'm originally from 
WI - Go Pack Go! Boulder County, Colorado has 
been my home for the past 30 years.   I have 
been part of CENTRAL since 2005 involved in the 
children's programs - Wed. Night Live & Sunday 
School.  Currently serving on the Personnel 
CommiƩee and also Faithful Servant Investment 
Board.  When not working as a HR Consultant for 

VolkBell HR Services, my husband, Joe,  and I enjoy being 
outside, mountain or road biking and hiking. 

Eve Bruce (2nd term) — I’ve been a member of 
CENTRAL for 41 years and have been married to 
Dave for 41 years too!  We have two married 
sons who have blessed us with 4 grandchildren.  
I have been an Elder and also on the Personnel 
CommiƩee a couple of Ɵmes and on the 
ChrisƟan EducaƟon CommiƩee. I’m excited to 
put my financial knowledge to work on the 

Faithful Servant Fund. I’m reƟred from 30 years of working as an 
insurance agent for Allstate.  I like to travel, 4-wheel, read, knit, 
do puzzles, and spend Ɵme with family and friends.  

Dick Schaefer — no bio available at Ɵme of 
prinƟng. 

ELDERS 

ST. VRAIN MANOR BOARD 

Toni PickeƩ — I was bapƟzed at the Church of the 
Hills Presbyterian church in Evergreen, CO, in the 
late 60s.  I aƩended the First Presbyterian church 
in El Reno, OK, growing up where I aƩended 
Sunday school, helped in the church nursery, was 
a part of the clown ministry and parƟcipated in the 
youth group including being the president.  At 
CENTRAL I have helped with the children’s Sunday 

school program as a teacher, was a member of the Personnel 
CommiƩee, parƟcipated with the group that set the BHAG and 
volunteered as a recepƟonist in the church office. 

Lex Sheets — Cheryl and I moved to Longmont  
3 1/2 years ago.  We moved here knowing we 
would have a warm and welcoming church family 
to join.  Since becoming a member of 
CENTRALongmont, I have parƟcipated in the 
Safety and Emergency Preparedness CommiƩee 
and the Personnel/Admin CommiƩee and look 
forward to being a part of Session to conƟnue my 

service to our church and community. 

Suzanne Drinkard (1-year term) — I, with my 
husband Lawson, lived in  in CharloƩesville, 
Virginia for 40 some years where I served as a 
Deacon and Elder in the First Presbyterian 
Church.  We moved to Montana in 2005 and 
joined the First CongregaƟonal/UCC Church in Big 
Timber.  We subsequently moved to Niwot in 
2013 and became members of  CENTRAL.   

I volunteer at the Recovery Cafe Longmont and am a member of 
Faith Sowers and Hoe and Hope Garden Club. 

Wanda Griest (2-year term) — A naƟve of 
Colorado, I grew up in Boulder before moving to 
Lyons.  I was raised in the Methodist faith, and 
aƩended Westminster College in Salt Lake City.  
I've been a member of CENTRAL since 1990.   
I have served as Deacon, Sunday school teacher, 
custodian, and also as a member on several 
commiƩees:  Mission, FaciliƟes, Pastor 

NominaƟng.  I enjoy working with the elderly populaƟon. 

Tom Moore (2nd term) — Jeanne and I have been 
members of CENTRAL for about 32 years. 
I am a "reƟring" architect and have been acƟve at 
CENTRAL with youth ministry, faciliƟes, and have 
served on Session.  We have 3 sons, Andrew, Wes, 
& Collin - who began their lives as Jesus Followers 
here at CENTRAL.  We now enjoy 3 awesome 

daughters in marriage and 8 grandkids.  

Cathy Seelinger — My husband Ken and I have 
been aƩending CENTRAL for 15 years. We have 
lived in Lyons for 33 years.  We have 3 children 
and 4 beauƟful grand children. My past roles at 
CENTRAL have been ushering, Stephen Ministry, 
and serving Communion. I believe here at 
CENTRAL we all love Jesus and each other! I look 
forward to joining the Deacon team and being of 
service.  

Laura Sullivan — I have been a part of 
CENTRALongmont for 52 years.  I grew up going 
through Sunday School and youth groups.   
I taught Sunday School for many years.   I enjoyed 
playing in the bell choir and singing in choirs from 
primary to adult.   CENTRAL is a big part of my life 
and I love everyone here. I look forward to being 
a Deacon again. 
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

Cheryl Bodin (2-year term) —  I have been a 
member of CENTRALongmont for a liƩle over 20 
years.  I'm just concluding my third term as an 
acƟve Elder on Session.  I have parƟcipated in 
quite a few CENTRAL commiƩees and circles over 
the years, most notably Mission CommiƩee, 
Presbyterian Women Priscilla circle, Friday 
morning women's Bible study, We Are All 

Immigrants, Criminal JusƟce, and EradicaƟng Poverty, and 
currently Blessing Children.  I treasure my friendships formed by 
working with others on these! My daughter KrisƟn lives in 
Loveland, and my two granddaughters BriƩney and Ashley live in 
Longmont and Cherry Creek.  I reƟred from an accounƟng career 
3 years ago, and I'm finally figuring out that I enjoy 
reƟrement!  I'm thankful for my CENTRAL family and the 
opportuniƟes to make a liƩle difference in the world. 

Evelyn Maher — I’ve been a member of 
CENTRALongmont since 1996.  John and I raised 
our children, Sean & Sheila in this church. This is 
my second term as a Deacon. I’ve also served a 
term as an Elder.  I love to travel and will visit my 
7th conƟnent in December 2024. I’m learning to 
quilt and I enjoy gardening and reading. Of 
course, I love spending Ɵme with Family and 
Friends!  

Donna Weaver (2nd term) — Mike and I have 
been members of CENTRAL since 1992 when we 
brought our children to worship, grow and thrive 
through the love of the CENTRAL “Village.”   
I have served as a Deacon, Elder, Chair of the 
Mission CommiƩee and helped with Music in the 
Mountains for more than 10 years, and am 
currently serving as the Clerk of Session. We 
have four grandchildren. 


